
From: Robbie Cunningham Adams
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 7:19:45 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Robbie Cunningham Adams
12028 33rd Ave NE
Seattle, WA 98125

mailto:robbieadams.uw@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Phil Ritter
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 7:17:04 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Phil Ritter
1737 211TH PL NE
Sammamish, WA 98074

mailto:philr@sonic.net
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Kate Brunette
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 7:23:09 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Kate Brunette
5948 28th Ave S
Seattle, WA 98108

mailto:katebrunette11@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Travis Close
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 7:39:18 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Travis Close
8612 Palatine Ave N
Seattle, WA 98103

mailto:travis.close@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Roberta Lewandowski
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 7:52:18 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth area expansions, including a new urban growth area expansion at
the I-90 interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that is more expensive to serve with
public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Roberta Lewandowski
4740 86 Ave SE
Mercer Islnd, WA 98040

mailto:roberta@lewandowski.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: William Gagne-Maynard
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 7:52:25 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

Dear GMPC,
I am writing in opposition of uga expansions. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
William Gagne-Maynard
513 17th Ave E
Seattle, WA 98112

mailto:will.maynard@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: William Gagne-Maynard
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 7:52:25 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

Dear GMPC,
I am writing in opposition of uga expansions. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
William Gagne-Maynard
513 17th Ave E
Seattle, WA 98112

mailto:will.maynard@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Jesse Williams
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 8:06:32 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that is more expensive to serve with
public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts, habitat
impacts, and additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Jesse Williams
4530 S Kenny ST
Seattle, WA 98118

mailto:jesseleewilliams@hotmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Josh Friedmann
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 8:12:01 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Josh Friedmann
10233 Valmay Ave. NW
Seattle, WA 98177

mailto:friedmann.joshua@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Denver Bingham
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 8:18:37 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Denver Bingham
1717 29th Ave
Seattle, WA 98122

mailto:binghden@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Terry Nightingale
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 8:25:11 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Terry Nightingale
3617 23rd Ave W
Seattle, WA 98199

mailto:tnight@pobox.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Brie Gyncild
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 8:33:13 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Brie Gyncild
1407 15th Ave
Seattle, WA 98122

mailto:briegyncild@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: kwoolverton
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 8:36:00 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Katherine Woolverton
7755 16th Ave SW
Seattle, WA 98106

mailto:/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=user79a4fe48
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Linda Riggers
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 8:36:28 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Linda Riggers
12553 12th Ave NE
Seattle, WA 98125

mailto:lriggers@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Kevin Gallagher
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 8:36:33 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that is more expensive to serve with
public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four-to-one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Kevin Gallagher
15866 36th Ave NE
Lake Forest Park, WA 98155

mailto:kevingal@uw.edu
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Rosemary Moore
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 8:40:14 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Rosemary Moore
6230 E Mercer Way
Mercer Island, WA 98040

mailto:rosemarymoore100@hotmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Susie MacGregor
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 8:47:40 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Susie MacGregor
16911 NE 95th St
Redmond, WA 98052

mailto:seesue@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Bobby Righi
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 8:48:19 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Bobby Righi
6002 Fremonat Ave N
Seattle, WA 98103

mailto:bobby.righi@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: David Hancock
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 8:49:57 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
David Hancock
4623 SW Frontenac St
Seattle, WA 98136

mailto:hancocdm@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Rachael Ludwick
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 8:50:23 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. We need of to strongly discourage further expansion. We don’t
have good non-car transportation options out there which means growth out there is
exclusionary to disabled non-drivers as well as folks too poor to own cars. So joy only does it
damage more ecosystem and create more sprawl, expanding the growth boundary excludes
substantial numbers of people from new housing. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Rachael Ludwick
1542 19th Ave S
Seattle, WA 98144

mailto:rachael@ilkjar.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


1

Lowe, Nanette

From: Andrew Katz <katzaj@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, September 25, 2023 8:56 AM
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not click or open 
suspicious links or attachments.  

Dear Ivan Miller, 
 
I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that would allow urban 
growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County urban growth area (UGA) including a new 
urban growth area expansion at the I‐90 interchange near North Bend.  
 
I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in 1994 and not on later 
additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions 
adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more 
expensive to serve with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and 
additional greenhouse gas pollution. 
 
Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA expansions through the four to 
one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA. 
 
Sincerely, 
Andrew Katz 
KC Council District 8 
Seattle, WA 98101 



1

Lowe, Nanette

From: Andreas Keller <altk01@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, September 25, 2023 10:00 AM
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not click or open 
suspicious links or attachments.  

Dear Ivan Miller, 
 
I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that would allow urban 
growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County urban growth area (UGA) including a new 
urban growth area expansion at the I‐90 interchange near North Bend.  
 
I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in 1994 and not on later 
additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions 
adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more 
expensive to serve with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and 
additional greenhouse gas pollution. 
 
Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA expansions through the four to 
one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA. 
 
Andreas Keller 
 
Sincerely, 
Andreas Keller 
2020 8th Ave N 
Seattle, WA 98109 



1

Lowe, Nanette

From: Michael Gillenwater <mwgillenwater@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, September 25, 2023 9:07 AM
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not click or open 
suspicious links or attachments.  

Dear Ivan Miller, 
 
I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that would allow urban 
growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County urban growth area (UGA) including a new 
urban growth area expansion at the I‐90 interchange near North Bend.  
 
I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in 1994 and not on later 
additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions 
adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more 
expensive to serve with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and 
additional greenhouse gas pollution. 
 
Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA expansions through the four to 
one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA. 
 
Sincerely, 
Michael Gillenwater 
9231 View Ave NW 
Seattle, WA 98117 
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Lowe, Nanette

From: Iskra Johnson <iskra@iskrafineart.com>
Sent: Monday, September 25, 2023 10:03 AM
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not click or open 
suspicious links or attachments.  

Dear Ivan Miller, 
 
I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that would allow urban 
growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County urban growth area (UGA) including a new 
urban growth area expansion at the I‐90 interchange near North Bend. I have recently been out in areas along the 
existing urban growth boundary and in Black Diamond. The level of development is intense, and shocking, in terms of 
environmental effects. We do not need to expand this further and further erode our environmental buffer against global 
warming. 
 
I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in 1994 and not on later 
additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions 
adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more 
expensive to serve with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and 
additional greenhouse gas pollution. 
 
Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA expansions through the four to 
one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA. 
 
Sincerely, 
Iskra Johnson 
 
Sincerely, 
Iskra Johnson 
13730 First Ave. NW 
Seattle, WA 98177 
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Lowe, Nanette

From: Anne Nequette <amnequette@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, September 25, 2023 10:35 AM
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not click or open 
suspicious links or attachments.  

Dear Ivan Miller, 
 
I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that would allow urban 
growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County urban growth area (UGA) including a new 
urban growth area expansion at the I‐90 interchange near North Bend.  
 
I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in 1994 and not on later 
additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions 
adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more 
expensive to serve with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and 
additional greenhouse gas pollution. 
 
Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA expansions through the four to 
one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA. 
 
Sincerely, 
Anne Nequette 
1715 NW 59th St Apt 205 
Seattle, WA 98107 



From: john nurius
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 8:56:08 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
john nurius
6257 4th Ave NW
Seattle, WA 98107

mailto:jmn98107@hotmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Philip Palios
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 10:25:24 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Philip Palios
16618 NE 91st St
Redmond, WA 98052

mailto:philip@palios.ink
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov
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Lowe, Nanette

From: Nicholas Sattele <nrsattele@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, September 25, 2023 10:52 AM
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not click or open 
suspicious links or attachments.  

Dear Ivan Miller, 
 
Please do not expand the UGA, which will result in more environmental harms to the region. We need denser housing in 
the already built‐up area, not more traffic and pollution‐inducing sprawl. 
 
Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA expansions through the four to 
one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA. 
 
Sincerely, 
Nicholas Sattele 
215 10th Ave E 
Seattle, WA 98102 
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Lowe, Nanette

From: Elizabeth Radcliffe <elizabethradcliffe8675@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, September 25, 2023 11:46 AM
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not click or open 
suspicious links or attachments.  

Dear Ivan Miller, 
 
I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that would allow urban 
growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County urban growth area (UGA) including a new 
urban growth area expansion at the I‐90 interchange near North Bend.  
 
I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in 1994 and not on later 
additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions 
adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more 
expensive to serve with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and 
additional greenhouse gas pollution. 
 
Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA expansions through the four to 
one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA. 
 
Sincerely, 
Elizabeth Radcliffe 
409 W Mercer St Apt 403 
Seattle, WA 98119 
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Lowe, Nanette

From: Morgaine Hager <morgaine.hager@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, September 25, 2023 11:25 AM
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not click or open 
suspicious links or attachments.  

Dear Ivan Miller, 
 
I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that would allow urban 
growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County urban growth area (UGA) including a new 
urban growth area expansion at the I‐90 interchange near North Bend.  
 
I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in 1994 and not on later 
additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions 
adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more 
expensive to serve with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and 
additional greenhouse gas pollution. 
 
Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA expansions through the four to 
one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA. 
 
Sincerely, 
Morgaine Hager 
11511 98th Ave. SW 
Vashon, WA 98070 
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Lowe, Nanette

From: sidonie wittman <sidonie.wittman@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, September 25, 2023 11:02 AM
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not click or open 
suspicious links or attachments.  

Dear Ivan Miller, 
 
I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that would allow urban 
growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County urban growth area (UGA) including a new 
urban growth area expansion at the I‐90 interchange near North Bend.  
 
I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in 1994 and not on later 
additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions 
adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more 
expensive to serve with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and 
additional greenhouse gas pollution. 
 
Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA expansions through the four to 
one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA. 
 
Sincerely, 
sidonie wittman 
8606 10th Ave SW 
seattle, WA 98106 



From: Jacob Struiksma
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 11:03:04 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Jacob Struiksma
3636 stone way n
Seattle, WA 98103

mailto:jacobstruiksma@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Lara Gardner
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 11:46:34 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Lara Gardner
161 165th Ave NE
Bellevue, WA 98008

mailto:laragarbage@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Marilee Henry
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 12:04:09 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Marilee Henry
14042 97th Ave NE
Kirkland, WA 98034

mailto:marilee@henrythorson.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Steven Gary
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 12:12:40 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Steven Gary
5124 S Graham St
Seattle, WA 98118

mailto:gramgary66@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Jer Schmidt
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 12:34:42 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Jer Schmidt
801 Pine Street
Seattle, WA 98101

mailto:jschmidt.3800@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Nathaniel Henry
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 12:54:46 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Nathaniel Henry
1712 Belmont Ave APT 1
Seattle, WA 98122

mailto:nat.henry7@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Lorraine Johnson
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 1:07:41 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Lorraine Johnson
13716 Lake City Way NE
Seattle, WA 98125

mailto:lorraine.d.johnson@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Bill Roach
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 1:15:45 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

I appreciate anything you can do to hold the line while others wilt. We depend on you to set
the standard for doing the very hard work of blunting climate change in our region,

Sincerely,
Bill Roach
Apt BS
Seattle, WA 98101

mailto:wtroach41@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Rich Lague
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 1:16:09 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Rich Lague
135 NW 75th St
Seattle, WA 98117

mailto:physther@peak.org
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Sara Bliss
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 1:17:54 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Sara Bliss
8351 Jones Ave NW
Seattle, WA 98117

mailto:sara.c.bliss@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Anthony Hevia
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 1:42:16 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Anthony Hevia
10301 NE 10th St
Bellevue, WA 98004

mailto:anthonyhevia97@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Charles Raymond
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 3:19:28 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Charles Raymond
3798 NE 97th St
Seattle, WA 98115

mailto:cfr98115@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Evelyn Lemoine
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 4:11:18 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Evelyn Lemoine
910 17th Ave
Seattle, WA 98122

mailto:elemoine@seanet.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Maribeth Chadwell
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 4:17:55 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Maribeth Chadwell
2415 2nd Ave Apt 629
Seattle, WA 98121

mailto:curleygrey@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Mark Brunson
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 5:38:15 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Mark Brunson
1732 15th Ave Apt 20
Seattle, WA 98122

mailto:brunson.marka@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Kyle Sullivan
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 5:44:19 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

Hello,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

New developments need to focus on liveable density that supports transit other than cars.
Adding more growth further out from established urban centers will encourage more people to
travel further by car for work, recreation and other needs, making our existing infrastructure
and environmental problems worse.

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that is more expensive to serve with
public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Kyle Sullivan

Sincerely,
Kyle Sullivan
6407 126th Ave NE
Kirkland, WA 98033

mailto:kyle@sosufamily.net
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Clayton Jones
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 5:50:08 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Clayton Jones
4246 S 148th St
Tukwila, WA 98168

mailto:seajay21649@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Ryan Driscoll
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 7:53:15 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Ryan Driscoll
1813 19th Ave
Seattle, WA 98122

mailto:canines4life@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Arun Ganti
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 9:34:37 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Arun Ganti
727 30th Ave
Seattle, WA 98122

mailto:ganti.arun@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Greg Smith
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Tuesday, September 26, 2023 2:32:11 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Greg Smith
1414 10th Ave #706W
Seattle, WA 98122

mailto:greg30577@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Demian Godon
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Wednesday, September 27, 2023 11:03:04 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Demian Godon
2311 28th Ave W
Seattle, WA 98199

mailto:dgodon@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Mariana Sanchez Castillo
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Tuesday, September 26, 2023 5:00:50 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Mariana Sanchez Castillo
5811 7th Ave NW
Seattle, WA 98107

mailto:mariana.snchez@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Roger Kelem
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Tuesday, September 26, 2023 4:42:41 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Roger Kelem
405 N 41st St
Seattle, WA 98103

mailto:rtkelem@hotmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Vincent Rivera
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Comments on Growth in King County.
Date: Wednesday, September 27, 2023 11:21:22 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Mr. Miller,
 
I’m Vincent Rivera, a student at Bellevue College and resident of Sammamish. Over the past few
months, I’ve gotten involved in the city’s work on planning for future growth and I’ve become
interested in urban planning as a career. Going into today’s Growth Management Planning Council
meeting, I hope you’re welcome to some of my personal opinions on how King County should
continue to develop.
 
What I’ve noticed is that despite many municipality’s promises of improving walkability and transit-
oriented development, there has not been enough real action taken. Car-dependent development
and sprawl continue and forests are still being cut down. These communities should be emphasizing
dense development within their urban cores. Tracts of land such big box store centers and their
adjacent parking lots should be the priority for development, not sprawling out from the outskirts.
 
That is why I would like to argue it is unnecessary for the urban growth boundary to be expanded in
any place at this current time, In fact, it makes more sense to make the boundary stricter in some
areas as to disincentivize sprawl.
 
I hope this letter finds you well,
 
Vincent Rivera
 
Sent from Mail for Windows
 

mailto:vincentnrivera@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgo.microsoft.com%2Ffwlink%2F%3FLinkId%3D550986&data=05%7C01%7CIvan.miller%40kingcounty.gov%7C130cd830e19e4d7da07808dbbf868ae0%7Cbae5059a76f049d7999672dfe95d69c7%7C0%7C0%7C638314356821481580%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=5aj85E0gOpez0rOW81h8MXiOxO3MJuOx0ev7AkiF%2BnU%3D&reserved=0


From: Crystal Gartner
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Wednesday, September 27, 2023 8:57:04 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Crystal Gartner
6021 Atlas Pl SW
Seattle, WA 98136

mailto:cmgartner@hotmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Scott Berkley
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Monday, October 2, 2023 8:57:46 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Scott Berkley
1111 E John St Apt 9
Seattle, WA 98102

mailto:berkley47@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Patrick McKee
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Thursday, September 28, 2023 12:09:51 AM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Patrick McKee
9233 SE 59th St
Mercer Island, WA 98040

mailto:patmckee@sbcglobal.net
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov


From: Lauren Sewell
To: Miller, Ivan
Subject: Vote NO on CPP Amendment to expand the UGA near North Bend
Date: Friday, September 29, 2023 7:33:19 PM

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ivan Miller,

I am writing today in opposition to the proposed countywide planning policy amendments that
would allow urban growth boundary expansions based on expansions to the 1994 King County
urban growth area (UGA) including a new urban growth area expansion at the I-90
interchange near North Bend. 

I support focusing growth in my community based on the Urban Growth Area line adopted in
1994 and not on later additions for North Bend and Snoqualmie. The GMPC should not allow
UGA expansions to be added to UGA additions adopted after the 1994 UGA. Adding UGA
expansions onto UGA expansions creates an urban pattern that are more expensive to serve
with public facilities and services and will generate unnecessary adverse traffic impacts and
additional greenhouse gas pollution.

Please vote NO on the countywide planning policy amendments that would allow UGA
expansions through the four to one program on UGA expansions adopted after the 1994 UGA.

Sincerely,
Lauren Sewell
320 29th Avenue S
Seattle, WA 98144

mailto:sewellauren@gmail.com
mailto:Ivan.Miller@kingcounty.gov
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